
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Jean Dougherty 
Chair 
The Canadian Association for the Club of Rome 
bjdougher55@gmail.com 
 
 
Dear Jean Dougherty: 
 
On behalf of the Honourable Steven Guilbeault, Minister of Environment and 
Climate Change, I am responding to your correspondence of July 26, 2023, 
concerning the Government of Canada commitment to phase out inefficient fossil 
fuel subsidies. 
 
Please be assured that your kind words have been shared with the Minister, and 
that your organization’s commitment to climate and environmental protection is 
appreciated. 
 
Thank you for taking the time to write. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 

 
 
Sylvie Poulin 
Manager 
Departmental Correspondence Unit 
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